MEETING MINUTES For

St Cloud Youth Football, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

July 15, 2009 
St. Cloud Police Department 7:00 p.m.

Called to order at 7:05pm by president Chancy Summers.  Members in attendance were Chancy Summers, Bret Dunn, Stacie Miller, Tanya Willett, Jamey Willett, Rene Pigeon, Shawn Dourrieu, Jessica Townsend, Christine Endicott, Jim Endicott, Heather Deja, Mandy Morgan, Tracy Ewen and Jim McCrary.  Guests in attendance were Steve Howes and Syndney Lewis.

There were not enough board members present to constitute a quorum therefore June meeting minutes will be tabled for approval until the August meeting. 

Treasurer report:   Merchandise shows in red because all income has been credited and all expenses credited.  Will take care of it by next month cheer will look at it and credit.  No question on the report, therefore the report was filed.

Chancy has Secretary Jennifer Cockcroft’s proxy.

Team Mom:  Emailing team mom information they need to know.  Opening day  - Adult flag football – no response on putting  teams together.  Not enough Flag Football teams for the day – PPK only takes an hour – volunteers for water slides.    Chancy will send out an email to get approval to cancel opening day and make homecoming bigger and better.

All the black books for football are almost done.  

Fundraising: Spirit cups are ordered and ready to be handed out on August 1st.  All order forms will need to be back to Chancy on 8/19.

Scholastics: Has begun calculating grade point averages.

Sponsorships:  Secured a sponsor for Mitey Mite and Tiny Mite and possibly Mitey Mite cheer.  Advertising Mania is going to sponsor a team as well; jJust waiting on who they will sponsor.  Chili’s is doing SCYF night Chancy is trying to get them to keep doing Wednesday nights.  

Flag football:  Having a hard time putting 4 teams together.  We need kids , if you know anyone, please get with Shawn.   Need teams together before August 1st.   

Tackle Football: Wet N Wild Day $20, SCYF will make $1.50 on each ticket.   They do not have to be used on Pop Warner Day.  They switched up management team – we have Army again.  

Dates to remember - 8/16 regular book check, Jamboree 8/22 we are at south orange with South Central and Harmony.    We received a spread sheet application for background checks.  Mid-Florida will do the background checks for us but not sure how much it will cost.   Football added certification class on 8/8 in the morning at ORMC.  

Merritt Island contacted us and wants to have a scrimmage.  We tentatively agreed to it on 8/15 but that is picture and dance day for us.  We can’t pull it off.  Bret sent a note to them about a scrimmage on Sunday the 16th instead.  If they agree Bret will make sure that they understand we want to play a full ½ of football and not just a quarter.  Too far to travel for a ¼ of football.  

Cheer:  Coach approval 

TM – Head Coach Candance Vilburn and Assistant Coach Nadine Zilkey 

MM – Head Coach Tracy Ewen  and Assistant Coach April Enger. 

JPW  - Head Coach Tanya Willett Assistant Coaches Kristen Terrian, Erin Joy,  Dawn Novack and Catherine Barton

PW – Head Coach Stacie Miller Assistant Coaches Kim Bullen, Teri Tyson, Kristen Franks, Heather Deja and Team Mom Nicki Scheirer

Midget – Head Coach Cinthia Marques  - 

Due to low board member attendance, the Executive Board will approve.  Motion to accept the cheer coaches was made by Stacie Miller and seconded by Christine Endicott.  All Executive Board Members approve.  Motion carried.

Cheer team numbers – 

TM 5 

MM 19 

JPW 19 

PW 31 

Mid 12

Equipment : We need 2 trailers for Saturday  for equipment handout.  1 trailer at the field and 1 at Renee’s house.  Extra helmet decals have been ordered.  The coaches’ bags are done.  Premade first aid kits have been ordered premade. 

Sled issues – we can get a sled built for $1000.  Is there enough money to get this done?  Chancy will get back with the board and let everyone know if there is money to have this done.  

Field:  Merchandise trailer needs to be taken care of .  

New Business: Scout films will do the same DVD deal as last year.  They have also offered to film every one of our games and sell to the parents or highlight the season and sell those DVD’s.  Each team gets a copy of each game and sells the game tapes for $5 per game.  Highlight of the season would be $15.  They would charge us $2000.  Only risk is not getting enough people to buy the tapes.

Jim will get the flyer to communicate to the parents the pricing.  We will have a television at equipment handout and play last year’s highlight tape to generate interest in sales for this year.

Stacie Miller made a motion to adjourn at 8:35pm seconded by Tanya Willett.  Executive Board approved.

Respectfully Submitted

Stacie Miller – Scholastics Coordinator
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